HOUSE BILL ANALYSIS
HB 2402

Title: An act relating to the records of the county clerk.

Brief Description: Authorizing the use of electronic copies for preservation of court
record.

Sponsors: Representatives Sheahan, Lambert, Hatfield, Thompson, McDonald and
Dunn.

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON LAW & JUSTICE
Staff: Elizabeth Chambers (786-7291); Bill Perry (786-7123).

Background: The county clerk may destroy court documents if reproductions of the
documents are kept in a manner reasonably assuring indefinite preservation.
Currently, reproductions may be maintained only on photographic film,
microphotographic, photostatic, or similar reproduction. However, courts have a
number of projects underway involving electronic records.

Summary of Bill: County clerks may store document reproductions electronically if
one of the following conditions is met:

(2) the electronic reproductions are continuously updated, and, if necessary,
transferred to another medium to ensure that they are accessible through
contemporary electronic or computerized systems; or

(2) the electronic reproductions are scheduled to be reproduced on
photographic film, microphotographic, photostatic, or similar media.

When copies of a county clerk’s public records are transferred to the state archives
for storage, the archives may provide certified copies of those records only with the
written permission of that county clerk. Once the records are transferred, and the
county clerk gives written permission, copies made by the archives will have the same
force and effect as if they were made by the county clerk. Finally, contracts can be
made between the county clerk and state archives for reproduction and certification of
the copies.

Fiscal Note: Not requested.

Effective Date: Ninety days after adjournment of session in which bill is passed.
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